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Giving and Achieving our best – We have been on a journey over the past 4 years to really 

support every student to achieve as well as they possibly can. Improving our standards of 

teaching and learning has been our overwhelming focus and we can see real commitment to 

learning across all areas of the school. Strong learning starts in prep and continues through 

all year levels. We have had very high NAPLAN results for a number of years now and we 

will continue to focus on literacy and numeracy. Our strong results haven’t been a surprise 

as we track student achievement from day one on Cleartrack (Our student achievement data 

system).Four years into our journey and we are seeing families really supporting their 

children as learners. With an improvement mindset students can significantly improve their 

learning levels and achieve wonderful things.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents, Grandparents and Carers, 

I hope you all enjoyed your break from school and are ready to engage in a term of learning. As always we are focused on 

quality classroom teaching everyday supported and enriched by school visits, camps and excursions. It is a very busy term 

so please keep updating your calendar. 

 

State Science Award – Melody Tomkins ‘A’ bursary 

Grade 6 student Melody Tomkins explifies the benefits of making 

the most of your opportunities and giving your best. 

Last year Melody was the first Paynesville student to receive a 

state Science Award. This year Melody has cracked the top level 

and has been awarded an A bursary which she will travel to 

LaTrobe University to collect in 2 weeks. This year Melody will not 

be lonely. Brodie Radford and Tom Roberts (Grade 2), Sara 

Melrose (Grade 1) and Jaime Fordham (Grade 6) have all been 

awarded a B Bursary and will also be travelling to Melbourne. 

Congratulations to everyone who took part in this years state 

Science Talent Search. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

– Please find below a summary of events and excursions 

on the planner for term 4.Please keep an eye out for other events being added. 



Science Award Winners B Bursary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New South Wales University Exam Results 

We have a number of students from grades 3 – 6 who selected to sit these exams as a way 

of experiencing an exam situation and also of seeing how they compare to other students 

across the country and around the world. This year we have had outstanding results with 

many students receiving awards. 

English Exam Awards went to:  

Andrew Jeffries – Merit (60%) 

Chloe Radford – Merit (62%) 

Pablo Oates – Credit (65%) 

Kassie Thomson – Credit (74%) 

Tali Oates – High Distinction (92%) 

Oskar Watkinson – High Distinction (93%) 

Ellie Roberts – High Distinction (98%) 

 

This is an outstanding result. Congratulations to everyone who took the opportunity to have a go. 

 

 

Maths Exam Awards went to:  

Pablo Oates – Credit (65%) 

Andrew Jeffries – Credit (67%) 

Kassie Thomson – Credit ( 70%) 

Chloe Radford – Distinction (78%) 

Tali Oates – Distinction (80%) 

Ellie Roberts – High Distinction (88%) 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come and Join the Australian Adventure Festival in 

Lakes Entrance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Contacts / Links on the next page 

 

NSW University Exam Award Winners 2016 

 

 



 

  



 

Welcome to Paynesville Primary School Pre-

Preps. I hope you all have had a wonderful day!  

 

 

 


